

**MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS & OTHER ITEMS OF INTEREST**

<u>Report of the:</u>	Clerk to the Conservators
<u>Contact:</u>	Tim Richardson
<u>Annexes/Appendices</u> (attached):	None
<u>Other available papers</u> (not attached):	None

**REPORT SUMMARY**

**The Conservators are asked to note the current situation on issues raised previously and other items of interest.**

**1 Hack sand track, foot of Walton Downs – Minute 5 b)**

1.1 The Conservators will receive a verbal update regarding this matter.

**2 Matters arising from the Derby race meeting – Minute 6 b)**

2.1 The Chairman and Clerk met with Inspector Jackie Elkins and Simon Durrant on 24 August to consider the issues discussed at the last meeting of the Conservators with regard to this year's Derby festival.

2.2 The meeting discussed matters relating to Epsom Town Centre, the Derby Gypsy caravan site and arrangements for the Hill and the fairground. The meeting also noted and considered the impact of the reported incidents of public disorder and antisocial behaviour on the Downs and in Langley Vale.

2.3 The following actions were agreed:

2.3.1 To hold a community meeting in Langley Vale prior to the 2017 Derby, with all local residents invited to attend. The purpose of the meeting would be to inform and provide reassurance to residents regarding the arrangements for the 2017 Derby Festival (such as the traffic plan and parking restrictions), and reinforce the importance of reporting incidents to Surrey Police, and how to do so. Epsom Downs Racecourse, Surrey Police and the Chairman of the Conservators confirmed that they would be able to attend such a meeting.

2.3.2 That additional bins would be provided to Surrey Police for alcohol confiscated in Epsom town centre.

2.3.3 That street cleansing arrangements in Epsom town centre would be reviewed to address litter left on Friday, prior to the peak in arrivals for the Derby on Saturday.

EPSOM AND WALTON DOWNS CONSERVATORS  
5 OCTOBER 2016

- 2.4 It was also noted that Epsom Downs Racecourse had created a working group to look at the future arrangements for the Hill, and were working closely with Surrey Police.